St. Joseph the Worker

Parish Advisory Council Minutes

Date: September 7, 2016 Submitted by: Cindy Staub

In attendance: Father Peter DiTomasso, Kathi Barefoot, Rose Bollinger, Tina Busbey, Tom Clabaugh, Mike Farrell, Cindy Hartlaub, Julie Monzi, Vivian Small, Holly Smith, Kay Smith, Cindy Staub, Bill Weaver, Joyce Williams. Guest: Jeff Small.

Opening prayer was led by Father Peter DiTomasso at 7:33 p.m. in the parish rectory.

Approval of Minutes: Minutes from 6/1/2016 were reviewed and approved. 1st motion by Rose Bollinger, 2nd by Cindy Hartlaub.

OLD BUSINESS:

None

NEW BUSINESS:

Welcome to the new council members: Tina Busbey, Julie Monzi, and Holly Smith.

Vote for officers: Mike Farrell is the new president and Julie Monzi is the new secretary.

Thank you to the outgoing council members: Kathy Barefoot, Rose Bollinger, and Cindy Staub.

Status of church renovation:

- Pointing and sealer have been paid for by donations (about \$77,000).
- Work is almost complete.
- Landfill will need to be done when work is complete to fill in ruts created by machinery.
- Barn roof was painted and paid for by a parishioner on 9/7/16.
- 2 sacristy windows and 1 upstairs rectory window are being replaced.
- K of C will be painting the church windowsills.

Golf Tournament 9/10/16

- Jeff Small reported that \$2,225 has been received from sponsors.
- Golfers are still needed.

Pot Pie: Janet Staub will now coordinate the phone calls to parishioners regarding cooking chickens. Three other people have volunteered to help make phone calls.

Christmas Bazaar 12/10/16, 8 am to 3 pm

- Mike Farrell reported that 30 vendors have reserved tables at \$20/table.
- Both the Parish Center and old school buildings will be used to maximize vendor space available.
- Set up will be done on Friday, 12/9/16.
- The cost per table next year will increase to \$30/table. Motion to vote on this increase

was made by Cindy Hartlaub, seconded by Tom Clabaugh. All were in favor of the increase.

OTHER BUSINESS: None

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Vivian Small and seconded by Mike Farrell.

Closing prayer was said at 8:01 p.m.

Next Parish Council meeting is Wednesday, October 5, 2016, at 7:30 p.m.